GISAF – Gabinete de Investigação de Segurança e de Acidentes Ferroviários

Summary Report  of the serious incident PT – 224, on the 25th October 2006
Description:

Two rail wagons loaded with cement and temporarily disconnected during a shunting manoeuvre at Tramagal Station, took their own way and were lost for about 9 km in the main line of Beira Baixa, on the 25/10/2006, due to technical problems with braking system on both wagons. There were no casualties or damages. Train services suffered an emergency outage.

Circunstâncias:

The train number 77,351 consisting of one diesel locomotive 1554 and a further 8 vehicles, of which two wagons were loaded with cement, left at 4:47 of Entroncamento Station towards Alferrarede Station.
The train reached the Station of Tramagal at 5:01 and made shunting movements to leave the two wagons loaded with cement.

These two wagons have lost the ability to brake and escaped, entering the main line of Beira Baixa, having run a distance of approximately 9 km in a section of line with about 4 º / ºº inclination to reach a considerable speed.
 They were immobilized at Km 120.650 of this line, without having caused casualties or damage.
The movement of trains was immediately suspended on emergency and a free way for the two escaped wagons was opened. All level crossings were closed, and the wagons’ way was directed to the Station at Praia do Ribatejo, where the wagons should be derailed in a secondary line, which they have not reached.

After stopping, the two wagons were towed again by the locomotive of the train.
During the investigation of this incident, it has been found serious technical deficiencies in the braking system of the two cement wagons, which were not, neither repaired previously by the Maintenance Company EMEF, nor detected by the staff of daily checking of rolling stock.

Also human error has been identified concerning the verification of the braking system on two different occasions on the 24/10 and the 25/10, during train stops, by the two technicians of rolling stock, which did not detect a broken pipe and an air leak in the braking systems of both wagons.

Legal Base:
This incident has reached a high level of risk and undermined the railway safety and its management, and should be classified pursuant to Article 19.2 of the Railway Safety Directive, 2004/49/EC.

Recommendations:
It was recommended to the Maintenance Company EMEF-MRM of Entroncamento, when doing the braking tests, these are carried out with simulated load and to record  the result thereof in the appropriate fields.
22/01/2010
Director of GISAF

Victor Risota
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